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OCT Fri 23rd Grand Final public 

holiday  

NOV Tues 3rd Melbourne Cup public 

holiday  

 Fri 6th Foundation/1/2 Excursion 

to Roses Gap  

 Wed 11th ñ

Frid 13th 

Year 3/4 camp to 

Portland  

 Tues 17thñ

Fri 20th 

Year 5/6 camp to 

Ballarat  

Upcoming Dates  
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Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards in their classes last Friday:  

Year F/1: Michael  

Year 1/2: Barrett  

Year 3/4: Stella  

Year 5/6: Giana  

Students of the Week  

School photos  

Today we welcomed Andrew from Creations 

Photography in Horsham to take our school 

photos.  



From the Principal  

 

It has been great to see learning momentum 

build over the last few weeks, and our students 

applying themselves well to their learning.  

One thing that has stood out to me this term is 

the way students have responded to being 

challenged in their learning.  We talk of growth 

mindset, resilience and grit, and these are 

great attributes for learners to have in their 

toolkit.  

Upcoming visits for 2021 Foundation students  

In the next few weeks we look forward to 

welcoming our 2021 Foundation students for 

orientation visits.  The structure of our pre -Prep 

visits needs to be different this year due to 

Covid -19, but we are grateful we will still be 

able to spend some time, albeit limited, with 

our incoming students.  Orientation visits are 

planned for November 10, 17 and 24.  

Camps, excursions and sleepovers  

Teachers are busy preparing for camps, 

excursions and sleepovers happening in 

upcoming weeks.  We are thankful that these 

activities are permissible in regional Victoria.  

Understandably, all activities must be Covid 

safe and follow latest rules and regulations.  

This has seen some of our original plans 

needing to change, but Iõm sure the camps, 

excursions and sleepover will be great 

opportunities for learning and growth, as well 

as building comradery and relationships.  

Looking ahead there is a F -2 excursion to 

Roses Gap, Year 2 sleepover, 3/4 camp to 

Portland and 5/6 camp to Ballarat.  

Public Holidays  

Please remember the public holidays in the 

coming weeks:  AFL Grand Final Friday 

(October 23) and Melbourne Cup (November 

3). 

May the best team win the AFL Grand Final 

(unfortunately not my Crows!).  

Every blessing for your week.   

Damon Prenzler  

Looking forward to 2021  

Gifts of Grace  

Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) 

provides the opportunity for people to 

purchase gifts for communities overseas.  The 

Gifts of Grace catalogue outlines what the 

gifts are and their cost, and families are 

encouraged to consider a contribution to 

ALWS.  Nhill Lutheran students will be 

contributing towards the Gifts of Grace, with 

the SRC determining what gifts to purchase.  

More information can be found at 

www.alws.org.au.   

To assist the school with planning for 2021 

could families please inform the school if 

they will not be part of the school 

community next year.  

Congratulations Miss Shelton  

Congratulations to Miss Shelton who will 

continue serving in a Lutheran school next 

year.  Miss Shelton will join the staff of Calvary 

Lutheran Primary School in Morphett Vale, SA.  



Please note that there will be no worship 

services until further notice.  

Online services can be 

viewed at:  

https://

www.youtube.com/

channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg   

Church Office: 5391 1223  

 

Prayer of the Week  

Worship News  

Devotional Thought  

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

foréé.. 

§ The new students who will be starting 

in Foundation in 2021  

 

Attitude to Authority  

ôLet every person be subject to the governing 

authorities; for there is no authority except from 

God, and those authorities that exist have been 

instituted by Godõ (Romans 13:1). 

Read Romans 13:1 ð7 

Sometimes Christians who claim to surrender to 

Christ as the Lord of their life are at the same time 

quite dismissive and even rebellious in their 

attitude toward other authorities, such as parents, 

bosses, teachers, or governments. Sadly, I know 

this from my own life (Psalm 25:7)! We learn from 

the Scriptures, however, that our attitude to 

authority is a spiritual issue. Luther picks up on this 

in his explanation to the fourth commandment, 

where we are called to honour our father and 

mother. He says, ôwe should fear and love God so 

that we should not despise or anger our parents 

and  other authorities õ. Notice the connection 

between our life before God and our life before 

others whom God sets over us.  

In our text, St Paul focuses on our attitude toward 

the governing authorities wherever we live. He 

says that when we consider how we act toward 

those in our governments, we do well to 

remember that all true authority finds its source in 

God and that the government, and those in 

authority, have been instituted by God for our 

good. We are to be subject to them as a 

fundamental attitude, and this means specific 

things, too, like paying our taxes. There are, of 

course, limits to this. For example, if we are asked 

by the government to engage in something that is 

an offense to God (Acts 5:29). But itõs quite likely St 

Paul was writing to Christians who lived under 

governments far less friendly to them than most of 

us do.  

God is rich in his goodness toward this world. Are 

we able to recognise that even our governing 

authorities are, in fact, a gift from God? Through 

them, he has provided a well -ordered society and 

protection for the weak and vulnerable. No 

government will ever do this flawlessly, of course. 

Still, we owe them our honour as those who 

exercise authority in this world on Godõs behalf. 

 

Chapel  

Chapel will be delivered on site in 

Term 4. Unfortunately we cannot 

welcome guests at this time.  

Chapel Offering  

Thank you to those people who have 

contributed towards our sister school. We 

are still a long way behind.  If you would 

like to make a contribution, please 

contact Mrs Koning at the front office.  

Heavenly Father, thank you for our 

government. Please give wisdom to our 

leaders as they navigate the many 

complex issues facing our community. 

Lead us by your Spirit to subject ourselves 

to them and honour them. In Jesusõ name, 

Amen.  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-xjkjtn-muhirtrlh-i/


Magic 100 Words  

 

Donõt forget hats 

need to be worn 

outside.  

Hats 

Congratulations to Cooper and Nelson for 

successfully completing their 100 magic words.  

Parenting Ideas ñWebinars and Guides  

Our school has a Parenting Ideas membership 

which enables us to publish articles in our 

newsletter.  I hope you find these articles useful 

and informative.  In addition to the articles, 

Parenting Ideas also provides support for parents 

through webinars and eGuides.  Parents of Nhill 

Lutheran School are able to access free 

webinars provided by Parenting Ideas (usually 

the cost is $37).  Some of the webinars have 

already occurred and have been recorded, 

others are planned for later this year.  To gain 

free access to a webinar simply request a 

voucher from the school, which will have all the 

details you need to view the webinar.  

Upcoming webinars include:  

Teaching young people about healthy 

relationships  ð September 9 at 8pm, 

valid to December 9  

Parenting like a cat and dog  ð 

November 11 at 8pm, valid to 

December 31   

The eGuides are booklets that are also 

available free to parents.  They cover the 

topics of optimism, family meetings, friends, 

coping, understanding childrenõs behaviour, 

and bring out your childõs confidence.  

Copies of the eGuides can be sent 

electronically by the school, just ask via 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au  or phone the school.   

More Magic 100 Words certificates 

awarded to Foundation and Year 1 

students last week.  

mailto:admin@nls.vic.edu.au

